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210 – 10th Avenue N.E. 

Calgary, T2E 0W9  

September 2024 - November 2024 

Important Upcoming Events: 
 

Confirmation Class Registration - October 13
th

 

Fall Church Clean-Up - October 19
th

 

Christmas Bazaar and Lottery - November 16
th

 

Julestue - November 30
th

 



Pastor's Corner: 
 

At the time of writing, the Olympic Games in Paris are in 
full swing. So far, Canada has won medals in 18 disci-
plines, and Denmark has captured 2. 

Millions of people worldwide are following the games, 
either because they have purchased tickets to the many 
stadiums or are comfortably seated in front of the big 
screens or their own TVs.  As many of you probably 
know, the first recorded Olympic Games were held in 
776 BC. The ancient Olympic Games were a religious 
festival held in honour of the god Zeus. Back then, just 
as today, the games were a major cultural event that 
attracted participants from all over present-day Greece.  
 

During the Olympic Games, what was called "The Olym-
pic Truce" prevailed, which meant that participants were 
'protected' from war during their journey to and from the 
games and while the games were in progress.   

 

But such idolatry was not tolerated by the growing Chris-
tian community.  After holding about 293 games over 
nearly 1200 years, the East Roman Emperor Theodosi-
us I banned the games in 393 AD to put an end to these 
pagan customs.  Effectively, he put the Olympic celebra-
tions to rest for about 1500 years until the French baron, 
Pierre de Coubertin, revived the Olympic Games in Ath-
ens in 1896.  
 

Today, the modern Olympic Games have evolved into a 
global event that not only celebrates athletic prowess but 

also aims toward international peace and cooperation. 
Athletes from all over the world gather to compete and 
showcase their dedication, discipline, and determination. 
Qualities or virtues, if you will, that Christianity also high-
lights; they are just called: endurance, humility, and fel-
lowship.  
 

The Apostle Paul often used athletic metaphors in his 
letters to convey spiritual truths. For example, in 1 Corin-
thians 9:24-27, Paul compares the Christian life to a race 
and encourages believers to run so as to obtain an eter-
nal prize. This metaphor emphasizes the importance of 
discipline, self-control, and striving for excellence—all 
values found in the ethos of the Olympic Games. 
 

This column will be my contribution to this year's harvest 
edition of our church newsletter, so what does all this 
have to do with the harvest? 
 

Harvest is an important concept in Christianity as it sym-
bolizes both physical and spiritual abundance. Harvest 
time is a time of joy and gratitude because the harvest 
reflects God's provision and blessings. In Matthew 9:37-
38, Jesus uses the imagery of the harvest when he says: 
"The harvest is plentiful, but the workers are few. Ask the 
Lord of the harvest, therefore, to send out workers into 
his harvest field." With these words, Jesus emphasizes 
the necessary readiness to spread the gospel—the 
same necessary readiness we find in all athletes prepar-
ing for the Olympics. 
 

The preparation and dedication required for the Olympic 
Games, I think, can be compared to the toil and effort 
involved in cultivating a successful harvest. Just as farm-
ers invest time and energy into their crops, athletes in-
vest years of their lives in training and endurance to 
compete at the highest level. The culmination of both 
efforts is a time of celebration—athletes rejoice in their 
achievements, while farmers rejoice in the fruits of their 
labour. 
 

The Olympic Games and the Christian concept of the 
harvest both celebrate human effort, dedication, and the 
joy of reaping rewards. So with Christianity's lens on, we 
can see and appreciate the spiritual significance of the 
global event that the Olympic Games are. The virtues of 
endurance, discipline, and gratitude, and the desire for 
peace among nations are universal and bridge the gap 
between ancient traditions and modern aspirations.  
 

These are the shared values that unite us despite every-
thing else that separates us (where else in the world is it 
possible for a Canadian or Dane to have breakfast in 
peace and harmony with a North Korean?)  And let us 
not forget the spirit of the harvest. Whether it manifests 
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itself at the Olympic Games, after the harvest of crops in 
fields and gardens, or in the experience of Christianity 
growing within oneself or in the world, this spirit enriches 
our lives with a crown of joy and gratitude that rewards  
long and hard toil. 
 

May we look forward to a long, warm, and bountiful au-
tumn.          Pastor Charlotte Berg 
 

President’s Message 

Our warm, dry summer is soon coming to an end and 
many of the usual activities at our Church are gearing up 
again. Over the summer DSUK approved our adding 
“Sharon” to our Church’s name and also approved the 
changes to our constitution that were passed at our AGM.  
However, they have asked for us to make some other 
changes so our Council will be looking at these.  The do-
nations to 3 local charities that were approved at the AGM 
have also been completed and gratefully received. 

Our kitchen renovations and lift committees have contin-
ued to meet with the architect and contractors.  Electrical 
upgrades have been completed at both the Church and 
for our old parsonage (214).  Our architect is now working 
on drawings to submit to the City to get permits for these 
projects.  About 10-11 general contractors have been 
contacted about taking on these projects and their num-
ber has been narrowed down to 4 possibilities.  We have 
asked these 4 general contractors to submit their tenders 
to us by the end of September.  

The annual spring clean up on May 25 saw many jobs, 
large and small taken care of, both inside and out.  And 
now flowers are blooming profusely around the Church 
despite the watering restrictions and dry weather.    

Work on the 2 new stained glass windows, that are being 
donated to our Church, is well underway and hopefully 
they will be installed this fall. 

A Church is its people.  You are valued and important.  
Thank you for keeping us strong by coming to worship, 
praying for us, and donating of your time and/or money!     
       Karen Falkenberg-Andersen, Council president 

 

Financial Support of our Church: 
     Please continue your support of our Church by: 
 1.  Mailing a cheque to the Church. 
 2.  Sending an e-transfer to  
                 e-transfer@danishlutheranchurch.ca 
 3.  Using your credit card by mailing in the form in 
 the newsletter or call Jens at 403-540-0201. 
                 Thank you for your continued support !!! 

Financial Report 

            Income and Expenses        January 1st - July 30th 

Church Income = 50% 

Expenses = 41.2% 

Profit/Loss = 8.8% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Donating Securities: 
 

Did you know that you can avoid capital gains taxes by 
transferring securities directly to our Church? When you 
transfer securities rather than selling them, you don’t pay 
taxes on any gains and you get a charitable receipt on the 
fair market value of the securities. Talk to our Board Pres-
ident or Treasurer if you’re interested in doing this. 

SPECIAL SERVICES 

 
On September 29th at 10:00 am there will be a family-
friendly service followed by a potluck lunch. Margaret 
Propp will be the officiating pastor. This Sunday, there will 
be communion. 
 

On October 6th at 10:00 am, the Church will be decorat-
ed with donated flowers and vegetables, and perhaps 
homemade jams, as we celebrate Harvest the Danish 
way.  This means the service will be followed by a potluck 
lunch.  Afterwards all the donated goods will be auctioned 
off for the benefit of the Sunday School. 
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IN MEMORIAM 
 

Jens Aksel Kaack 
May 5th 1948 - May 16th 2024 

 

All honour to his memory 
Ære være hins minde. 



 

October 13th is Thanksgiving Sunday, and here we cele-
brate Harvest the Canadian way. So, as on the previous 
Sunday, the theme of the hymns will be gratitude and 
thanksgiving for the gifts of Harvest. 
 

On November 3rd, we celebrate All Saints’ Day by read-
ing aloud the names of the persons who have passed 
away since last year’s All Saints’ service.  The service is 
for everyone to participate in, but the families of those 
who have passed away will receive a special invitation 
at the beginning of October to attend this service . 
 

On December 1st we will celebrate the 1st Sunday in Ad-
vent, the beginning of a new Church Year, together with 
Hosanna our Chinese sister congregation. This service 
will, as all our joint services, be followed by a potluck 
lunch!  We look forward to seeing you all.  Feel free to 
invite family and friends! 
 
Meet our volunteer visitor! 
 

My name is Silas, I'm 27 years old, and 
I’m really looking forward to coming to 
Calgary! I’m currently pursuing a Mas-
ter's degree in Theology, and I'll be fin-
ished in a year. I’m excited to see what 
a Danish church abroad looks like and 
I’m eager to participate in the various 
activities and services at the Church. I 
have already interned at a church in 
Norway and worked at my local church, so I hope to use 
those experiences in Canada as well. Additionally, I'm 
really looking forward to exploring  Canada’s nature and 
the areas around Calgary.  In my free time I’m quite active 
in sports and I love climbing and hiking, so I hope to find 
some time for that as well. 
 

Looking forward to meeting you all. 
     Silas  
 

CHURCH EVENTS 

Guest Speakers 
 
Our first guest speaker evening will be Tuesday, Sep-
tember 24th at 7:30 pm in the Church hall.  Karen and 
Sonja Falkenberg-Andersen, and their friend Kristen 
Blacklock, will share about their experiences teaching 
Vacation Bible School (VBS) on a reserve in Northern 
Saskatchewan for a week in August.  They did this under 
the auspices of the Lutheran Association of Missionaries 
and Pilots (LAMP).  Tea and coffee will be served after-
wards. 

CNIB, how many of you know what that 
stands for?  On October 22nd at 7:30 pm, 
Sam Nickerson will come to tell us all about 
it! Sam Nikerson is a 24 year-old, blind uni-
versity student living in Calgary.  He has 
lived his life learning what it means to live 
as a person with sight loss and coming to 
understand it’s an important part of who he 
is and how he lives. Sam continues to prove he is more 
than just that! He enjoys performing music, listening to 
audiobooks, and physical activity like climbing and hiking. 
As a volunteer Ambassador with the CNIB, Sam advo-
cates for himself and others by speaking in the communi-
ty about the unique needs of those who are blind or par-
tially sighted.  He does this by raising awareness of re-
sources and programs designed to help Albertans impact-
ed by sight loss so they can live the lives they choose. 
 
 

On November 26
th

 at 7:30 pm, 
our guest speakers are Henrik 
and Helle Rasmussen.  Their 
story is an inspiring tale of a 
modern family who, five years 
ago, took a bold leap into the 
unknown by moving from Denmark to Canada. This move 
was driven by their desire to break free from what they 
perceived as the constraints of their previous lifestyle — 
of the daily grind and “jantelov”. 
 

The family embarked on this adventure without the securi-
ty of pre-arranged jobs or a safety net,.  There were guid-
ed solely by their dream of experiencing something differ-
ent and gaining another perspective on the world for both 
themselves and their two sons.  

 

You are in for an exciting evening about how daring to 
step out of one's comfort zone, and embrace change, has 
been so rewarding for this family. 
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Fall Clean Up October 19th, 2024 
This year our spring cleanup is 
planned for Saturday, October 
19th. We will start at 9:00 am and 
hopefully be done by 12:00 noon. 
After we are done working we will 
all meet in the Church Hall for a 
light lunch. Please come and lend 
a hand - many hands make light 
work! 



Confirmands 
 

If you want to know more about Christianity and its impact 
on your life, and life in general, then perhaps participating 
in the confirmation class would be interesting. 
 

After the both services, on October 13th, the enrolment 
of young people ages 13 - 15 who want to be confirmed in 
the Spring of 2025 will be held. Please remember to bring 
a copy of your baptismal certificate. 
 

If you know of people with children this age, who might be 
interested, then please draw their attention to this an-
nouncement.  If you need an enrolment form, don't hesi-
tate to contact Pastor Charlotte Berg at  
pastor@danishlutheranchurch.com. 
 
“Julestue” 
 

On November 30th at 1:00 pm we 
will be carrying on a Danish tradi-
tion; we again invite you to 
“Julestue”. Learn how to make wo-
ven hearts and stars. If you didn’t 
get your Christmas shopping done 
at the Bazaar, you’ll have another 
chance to get some Danish Christmas stuff. Mulled wine/
juice, Danish hotdogs and æbleskiver will be also be 
available to buy. 
 
Movie Lunches 
 

It is always exciting to watch a movie together with other 
people and afterwards hear if others saw or felt the same 
as you did, or if they’ve gotten different aspects out of the 
same movie. Our movie lunches take place every 1st 
Thursday of the month. This Fall, they begin on Octo-
ber 3rd at 11:00 am to 2:00 pm. Remember your lunch 
bag.  Coffee, tea, and popcorn will be served. 
 
Study Group 
 

This Fall, I aim to finish the study of N. F. S. Grundtvig, 
his time, life, works and the impact he has had on Danish 
culture and identity. The group starts up again on Octo-
ber 10th, 11:00 am - 1:00 pm and meets every 2nd and 
4th. Thursday of the month. Every class forms a closed 
whole, so newcomers are welcome to attend any time. 
 
Danish Class 
 

On Saturday, October 12th at 10:00 am a Danish class 
for newcomers/beginners starts in the basement hall of 
our Church.  The class costs $50 for the fall.  (There will 
be additional expenses for lesson books because the 

books will be imported from Denmark.)  Deadline for en-
rolment in the class is October 1st.  You can enroll by 
emailing pastor@danishlutheranchurch.ca. After Octo-
ber 1st, I will order the needed number of books. The 
book, Aktivt Dansk, is a basic book of Danish language 
and grammar and the price will be about $120 + shipping. 
 
Sing-along 
 

The community around singing is an important part of 
Danish culture.  Danes are very proud of their unique 
collection of songs, which grows year by year as new 
songwriters and hymn writers publish their texts. We sing 
in joy and in sorrow; at parties, during sports events, in 
everyday life, in schools, and in churches. 
 

Here in Calgary, we have been fortunate for many years 
to have Ketty, who has faithfully brought her accordion 
and both led the choir and accompanied us during our 
sing-along evenings/afternoons. Now Ketty has found full-
time work and can no longer play for us in the afternoons.  
 

In the spring, we tried moving the singalongs back to the 
evenings without great success. Because singing is such 
an important part of Danish culture, we are now trying to 
move the sing-along to the 3rd Sunday of the month 
from 12:00 pm - 1:30 pm beginning on October 20th. 
Remember to bring your lunch bag to the coffee time after 
the service! 

 
SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Hospital Visits 
 

Pastor Charlotte has been told that since the Covid pan-
demic in 2020, people are no longer asked what denomi-
nation they belong to when they are being hospitalized.  
Nor are they asked if they want spiritual care from a 
trained volunteer, one of the  pastors at the hospital, or 
their own pastor.  That means that if you are hospitalized, 
or know of someone that is hospitalized, you have to give 
Pastor Charlotte a call if you want her to visit that person. 
 
Church Musician Change 
 

Sunday, September 1 will be the last Sunday, until the 
end of April 2025, that Christopher Nielsen, our talented 
pianist, will be playing for a Sunday service.  Christopher 
has been invited to do a fellowship at Stanford University 
in California. This will run from September through April of 
the academic year.  He and Adelina plan to come back to 
Calgary when his fellowship has been completed. 
 

In the meantime, Mattias Basboll will be filling in for Chris-
topher -- and he has some big shoes to fill.  Mattias is a 
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talented pianist as well, but playing for Church services 
will be a new experience for him.  Please be patient with 
him as he adjusts to playing for our worship services and 
please encourage him as he "learns the ropes". 
 
The Kitchen Renovation Project 
 

One of the two major projects at the Church, for which 
planning has been underway for more than a year, is get-
ting a commercial kitchen installed that meets the City of 
Calgary’s health codes. (The other major project, the in-
stallation of a vertical lift, was addressed in our previous 
newsletter.)  Currently it is OK with the City for us to use 
our kitchen to serve coffee and tea with snacks, and to 
have potluck meals.  However, we are not allowed to pre-
pare a meal for a group any larger than the average Ca-
nadian family size (which would be about 4 people). 
 

Also, since the disastrous hospitalization of over 20 chil-
dren, after having been served food prepared in an unli-
censed kitchen, it became obvious that we need to bring 
our old kitchen up to current standards.  A committee was 
struck to look into the requirements, and to research dif-
ferent options for everything from flooring to appliances 
and dishes.  Many commercial kitchens in other churches 
have been visited, several suppliers of kitchen appliances 
have been visited too, and options for countertops and 
cupboards have been investigated as well. 
 

Our electrical system needed to be upgraded and that 
has been completed.  Our plumbing had to be assessed, 
and materials were also tested to check for hazards such 
as asbestos.  Our architect has been busy drawing up 
plans for the kitchen and there have been several revi-
sions to these plans.  Right now we are in the process of 
selecting a general contractor to do the work and also 
applying for development permits from the City. 
 

If you have any questions, or wish to give some input, 
please contact members of our Committee:  Henrik, Karl 
K, Charlotte, Dianne, Jimmy, Dale and Karen 
 
Online Market Update 
 

There will be a fall order of items from Denmark placed 
soon.  Rather than take individual orders for items, we will 
be purchasing cases of popular items and then selling 
these on designated market days.  However, suggestions 
and requests for particular items are welcome.  We are 
hoping to have our order here in time for our Christmas 
Bazaar.  Other market days will be announced as well.  
Keep an eye on our Church website for more information.
       Joan 

  

CHURCH GROUPS 
 
 

Viking Girls 

 

Once again we have been invited to have our first Viking 
Girls meeting of the fall at the home and garden of Rita 
Carstensen.  This will be on Friday, September 6th at 
1:30 pm.    
 

Our other meetings in the fall will be on October 4, No-
vember 1, and, December 6.  We will also be pitching in 
to decorate the Church for our harvest and Thanksgiving 
services in early October.  Then in November we’ll baking 
for the Bazaar and also helping out the day of the Bazaar.  
And there is already a growing collection of winter hats, 
mitts, scarves, etc, for us to donate to a local school in a 
low-income neighborhood.   
 

Anyone is welcome to come to our meetings and to par-
ticipate in our activities.  Contact Karen for information 
and reminders at president@danishlutheranchurch.ca . 
     Margit and Karen 

 

Ladies Auxiliary 
 

The Ladies are back in full force preparing for the Bazaar 
happening in November. Our first meeting will be held on 
September 16th at 1:00 pm in the Church basement. All 
ages are welcome to join our fun and fellowship even if 
your not crafty!  Not all of our group makes crafts.  
    Louise Dresen 
            dresenlouise@yahoo.com or 403-242-7894 
 
 

Crafter’s Group 
We are a group who meet and do handicrafts together, 
either our own projects or something for the Church 
Christmas Bazaar.  Meetings are the 3rd Wednesday of 
the month at 7:30 pm, that is September 18th, October 
16th  and November 20th.  Contact Karen or Charlotte for 
location or questions, email  
president@danishlutheranchurch.ca  and  
pastor@danishlutheranchurch.ca, respectively. 
 
Sunday School Notes 
Our little Sunday School resumes meeting twice a month, 
starting on Sunday, September 15 at 
10:00 am.  We plan to do something 
special for our Star of David program 
and Christmas party in December.  (We 
also plan to pack shoeboxes for Opera-
tion Christmas Child, likely some time 
in late January.) 
 

The summer Bible Day Camp at our 
Church was attended by 15 children.  
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And we had a great group of volunteers that made sure 
everything ran smoothly.  Your help is very, very much 
appreciated! 
 

Our theme was “Putting on the Armor of God”.  Each child 
got to make a “suit of armor” over the week, which was a 
big hit!. And there was lots of fun with Bible stories, sci-
ence experiments, various crafts, a guest that brought in 
a suit of real armor, as well as a fencing club that let the 
kids try their hand and wearing the projective gear and 
dueling with real epees, sabres, and foils.  Take a look at 
some of the pictures elsewhere in the newsletter!     
    Karen     
          

Missions Prayer Group: 
 

This group has members from at least 3 Lutheran congre-
gations.  Each month there is a country of focus. We pray 
for Christian work there and for other needs in that place. 
Meetings are September 27th, October 25th , and No-
vember 22nd at 1:30 pm.  If you are interested contact 

Karen at president@danishlutheranchurch.ca for meeting 
details, info, and materials.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Danish Lutheran Church BAZAAR and Christmas Lottery 

Saturday November 16
th
, 2024 11:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

at the Danish Canadian Club, 

727 -11
th
 Avenue, SW 

Come and join in the fun and enjoy a visit with old friends. Shop for Christmas at 

our Craft Booth, the Christmas Booth, buy Mobiles, Baked goods & canning. 

Bid at our small silent Auction. (Many of the crafts are made by our ever-busy ladies’ group.) 
 

Christmas Lottery 

1st prize -  $2,000 cash             2nd prize -  $1,000 cash 

Other prizes - three $100 gift cards from Alpine Sausage, 

two $100 gift cards from Garden Retreat, 5 pairs of tickets  

for the Spring Dinner & Auction 

Lottery tickets are $10.00 each. 

Draw will be at 1:30 PM at the Bazaar. 

To purchase tickets or to help us sell tickets please call or email: 

 Cindy Christopher at 403-512-5253 or pouncer@shaw.ca. 

 



Missions Moments: 
 

After the refugee family we were working towards spon-
soring was unexpectedly given asylum in the US, our 
committee has been discussing what to do next.  As so 
many folks had donated funds, pledged household items, 
and attended our fundraising meals we decided that we 
should honor those efforts by looking into sponsoring 
another family.  We, as a committee, also strongly felt 
that we would like to keep on working towards the goal of 
sponsorship.   
 

We already have a list of 6 families in need.  We received 
back the funds that had been held in trust by Canadian 
Lutheran World Relief and now some of us have met with 
a local agency that facilitates refugee sponsorship.  Their 
representative has outlined several pathways forward for 
us.  We will meet in September to decide which of these 
options may work best for our congregation.  We’ll keep 
you posted.  We also welcome your questions and input. 
        Ellen, Anna & Dale, Krista, Karen, Sonja, and Myles. 
 

OTHER 
 

The Prayer Chain 
 

The prayer line is available for those who request prayer 
support. All requests are confidential. Please call Krista 
Taldorf at 403-681-0870 or email her at 
ktaldorf@yahoo.com. 
 
Outreach Program 
After speaking with Pastor Charlotte, some of us are 
looking to start an outreach group. It would involve just a 
few people to start with. The idea is to phone those who 
are shut-in or unable to come to Church often.  And, then 
move on to contact other people our pastor may suggest. 
There are so  many people to reach out to that it is too 
much for one pastor.  Of course this is not to take away 
from a call or visit from our pastor.  But, it’s important for 
us to reach out to one another as a Church family; re-
minding people their Church family has not forgotten 
them. 
 
We would start with phone calls to those that used to be 
part of the congregation. Maybe at some point there 
could be visits in addition to phone calls - but that would 
be down the road. 
 
Please call or email me if you feel moved to help in this 
outreach ministry. 
 
God bless 
Kristina (Krista) Taldorf 
ktaldorf@yahoo.com 
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Calendar of Events 

September 

Sun 1st 10:00 am English Service (No Communion) 

Fri 6th  1:30 pm Viking Girls 
 

Sun 8th 10:00 am English Service (No Communion) 

    11:15 am Danish Service (No Communion) 
 

Sun 15th 10:00 am English Service (No Communion) 

   Sunday School 

Mon 16th 1:00 pm Ladies Auxiliary 

Wed 18th 7:30 pm Crafter’s Group 
 

Sun 22nd 10:00 am English Service (No Communion) 

      11:15 am Danish Service (No Communion) 

Tue 24th 7:30 pm Guest Speaker 

Fri 27
th

 1:30 pm Prayer for World Missions 
 

Sun 29th 10:00 am English Family Service (Communion) 

   Potluck Lunch 
 

October 

Thu 3rd 11:00 am Movie Lunch 

Fri 4th  1:30 pm Viking Girls 
 

Sun 6th 10:00 am English Service (Harvest Service     

  with Potluck lunch) Sunday School 

Mon 7th 1:00 pm Ladies Auxiliary 

Thu 10th 11:00 am Study Group 
 

Sun 13th 10:00 am English Service (Thanksgiving) 

     11:15 am Danish Service (Thanksgiving) 

Enrollment of New Confirmands (after both services) 

Wed 16th 7:30 pm Crafter’s Group 

Sat 19th 9:00 am Fall Cleanup 
 

Sun 20th 10:00 am English Service (Sunday School) 

     12:00 pm Sing-along 

Tue 22nd 7:30 pm Guest Speaker 

Thu 24th 11:00 am Study Group 

Fri 25th 1:30 pm Prayer for World Missions 
 

Sun 27th 10:00 am English Service 

     11:15 am Danish Service 

Mon 28th 1:00 pm Ladies Auxiliary 
 

November 

Fri 1st  1:30 pm Viking Girls 
 

Sun 3rd 10:00 am English Service (All Saints’) 

        Sunday School 

Thu 7th 11:00 am Movie Lunch 
 

Sun 10th 10:00 am English Service 

    11:15 am Danish Service 

Tue 12th 1:00 pm Ladies Auxiliary 

Thu 14th 11:00 am Study Group 

Sat 16th 11:00 am - 2:00 pm Christmas Bazaar 
 

Sun 17th 10:00 am English Service (Sunday School) 

     12:00 pm Sing-along 

Wed 20th 7:30 pm Crafter’s Group 

Fri 22nd 1:30 pm Prayer for World Missions 
 

Sun 24th 10:00 am English Service 

     11:15 am Danish Service 

Tue 26th 7:30 pm Guest Speaker 

Thu 28th 11:00 am Study Group 

Sat 30th 1:00 - 4:00 pm Julestue 

Upcoming 

 

December 1st 11:00 am Joint Service with Hosanna 

Congregation and Potluck Lunch 

 

Sunday Texts 

          September 

1st Psalms 39: 5-14; 2nd Tim 2: 8-13;. John 5: 1-15 

8th Psalms 73: 23-28; Acts 8: 26-39; Luke 10: 38-42 

15th Psalms 139: 1-12; 1 Cor 15: 21-28; John 11: 19-45 

22nd Psalm 40: 2-6; Jude 20-25; Mark 2: 14-22 

29th Psalms 121; 1st John 4: 12-16a; John 15: 1-11 

          October 

6th Gen 28:10-18; 1st Cor 12: 12-20; John 1: 35-51 

13th Isaiah 5: 1-7; Romans 11: 25-32; Matt 21: 28-44 

20th Isaiah 18: 1-4a; Rev 3: 7-13; Luke 13: 1-9 

27th Is 49: 13-18; Eph 4: 30-32; Matt 18: 1-14 

        November 

3rd Isaiah 49: 8-11; Rev 21: 1-7; Matt 5:13-16 

10th Dan 7: 9-10, 13-14; 2nd Cor 5: 1-10; John 5: 17-29 

17th Job 14: 7-15, 2nd Peter 3: 8-15a or 1st Cor. 15: 50-

 57 and Luke 17: 20-33 

24th Micah 4: 1-3; 1st Cor 3: 10-17; Matt 11: 25-30 



Pastor: Charlotte Berg  

Pastor’s Office: (403) 719-3832 (Monday is our 

             pastor’s day off)  

       pastor@danishlutheranchurch.ca 

Church Office: (403) 277-5804  

Email: office@danishlutheranchurch.ca  

Church Website: www.danishlutheranchurch.ca  

For e-Transfers: e-transfer@danishlutheranchurch.ca 

The Board:  

President: Karen Falkenberg-Andersen, 403-863-3115 

  president@danishlutheranchurch.ca 

Vice President: Kirsten Larsen (587)-582-3015 

  vice-president@danishlutheranchurch.ca 

Secretary: Ulla Bartholdy, 587-707-1781 

Treasurer: Jens Lehmann (403) 540-0201 

  treasurer@danishlutheranchurch.ca 

Other Board Members:  

 Marilyn Dybhavn (403) 614-2099 

 Dale Fish 1-(306)-861-2750 

 Adam Hoyem (587) 583-9112 

 Gus Rasmussen (403)-998-0763 

 Lyla Rose (403) 277-0847 

Address change  & Donation form. 

Cheques, Money order, Visa or Master Card .  Please do not mail Cash. 

 Name: ______________________________________________________________________________ 

 Address (If Changed):___________________________________________________________________ 

 I hereby authorize the Danish Lutheran Church to charge my:                 Visa                       Master Card 

Card Number _________________________________________________ Exp: M: ________ Y:_________ 

I donate:                       $10                $25                 $50                  $100                     $500 or             $__________ 

Every:   _______ Month    ________Every Year  _________One time 

Signed:_________________________________________ Date:____________________ Income Tax receipt is issued 

after year end.                                              Please use enclosed envelope. 

Deadline for the 

next Newsletter 

is November 1
st

 



 



VBS: Snack 

VBS: Bible Memory Verse 

VBS: Science Experiment 

VBS: Finished Helmet 

VBS: Decorating Swords 

Banff Gazebo Picnic Coffee Time in Canmore Banff Outing 

VBS: A Fierce Warrior 

VBS: This Armour Is Heavy! 

VBS: Fencing Matches 

VBS: Spoon Puppets 


